
February 27, 2024 

To Whom It May Concern, 

On behalf of the Society of Critical Care Medicine (SCCM) I am writing to express support for Dr. 
William T. Peruzzi's candidacy for the Senior Physicians Section Governing Council elections in April 
2024. Dr. Peruzzi's extensive experience and proven leadership abilities make him an excellent 
candidate for this position. 

Dr. Peruzzi's professional background demonstrates his commitment to improving healthcare 
systems and patient outcomes. With roles such as Executive Vice Chair at Henry Ford Health System 
and Professor of Anesthesiology at institutions like Michigan State University and the University of 
Miami Miller School of Medicine, he has shown his ability to lead complex healthcare organizations 
effectively. 

His accomplishments in budget development, quality and safety program management, regulatory 
compliance, and medical staff affairs are noteworthy. Dr. Peruzzi's expertise in strategic planning 
and organizational development has consistently led to enhanced patient care delivery and 
improved operational efficiency. 

Moreover, Dr. Peruzzi's involvement in various board positions and advisory roles underscores his 
dedication to healthcare advancement. His experience in leadership roles within organizations such 
as the SCCM’s American College of Critical Care Medicine and the American Society of 
Anesthesiologists highlights his ability to collaborate effectively with diverse stakeholders. 

I believe that Dr. Peruzzi's leadership, expertise, and dedication to healthcare excellence make him 
well-suited for the Senior Physicians Section Governing Council. His commitment to promoting 
excellence in patient care aligns with the goals of the section. 

Thank you for considering Dr. Peruzzi's candidacy. Please feel free to contact me if you need further 
information. 

Sincerely, 

Lauren R. Sorce, PhD, RN, CPNP-AC/PC, FAAN, FCCM 
SCCM President 


